Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

January 8, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday January 8, 2013 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of Community Link. 
Present:

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry

Melissa McKeown- Union County Community Shelter

Floyd Davis- Community Link
Harold Rice- Community Link
Skeet Ayscue- Homes of Hope

Approval of Minutes:  The Dec 4, 2013 minutes were approved. 
Balance of State Updates:  Nicole Dewitt emailed the Balance of State powerpoint and agenda from January 7, 2014 conference call.  Floyd Davis and Melissa McKeown reported that the new collaborative application will be for a 2 year period.  Proposals are due February 6, 2014 and may take 45 days to approve.  Agencies were reminded to complete and submit Participant Surveys.   
PRC Housing Forum- A request for planning committee volunteers was made. Skeet Askew, Ed Hosack & Melissa McKeown all stated they would check within agencies and email Nicole Dewitt with volunteer names.  Natalie Allen needs to be contacted to check what dates are currently available.  
Presentation from Harold Rice- reported that Community Link’s traditional help families with an income of 30-80% AMI.  They will begin a small pilot project to help small families (3BR or less) whose AMI is 30-0%.  Terri Seagraves from Community Link will be visiting shelters to see what current needs are.  This program will begin as soon as possible and will require collaborative case management.  
Unspent ESG Funds- Nicole sent email to Amy Cole.  Amy responded “We have given subrecipients whose contracts ended December 31, 2013 until the end of January 2014 to submit their last requisitions.  After all requisitions are paid, we will be able to let each region/CoC know the amount of funds, if any, that are unexpended and will ask the CoC/Region to decide how they want to spend the funds.  Once we know this, we will amend contracts.”
Point in Time Count-NCCEH will host webinar on January 15, 2014.  All county leads must participate.  
End 10:02am

Next meeting Feb 4, 2014 at 9:30am. 

